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Osceola Township Meeting Minutes

January 10, 2018
The regular meeting of the Osceola Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Karpiak on January 10, 2018 at 6:15 pm in the Osceola Township meeting room.  Board members present were Steve Karpiak, Judy Odgers, and Don Wareham.  Aaron Janke was tardy.  Christa Gardner was absent.
 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Motion by Odgers, supported by Wareham to accept the minutes of the December meeting.  AVIF
Motion by Wareham, supported by Karpiak to accept the financial reports for the General fund and the Road funds and to make adjustments when all of the information is updated.  AVIF
Motion to pay $9,913.50 in bills for the General fund by Odgers, supported by Wareham.  AVIF

Public Comment: None
Agenda: Motion to approve the agenda with the addition of b. 5 yr. Rec. Plan under unfinished business and under new business a MTA Annual Conference, b. Collection Services by Wareham, supported by Karpiak.  AVIF
HEET-Melissa Davis.   Ms. Davis presented a report on HEET.   Twice a month the group will go into homes to use a thermal imaging camera to show where heat is lost and make the needed improvements.  She informed the board of the programs being offered for 2018 which are income based for residents which include heat pumps for electric hot water heaters, replacing 10 yrs. or older refrigerators, and ECM pumps for radiator heat.  
She suggested residents go to the HEET website and view the HEET energy series interviews.  

Ms. Davis also talked about the Keweenaw Renewable Energy Coalition, bio-mass energy, the cost of electricity, and what Finland has done with woody biomass.

HEET website:www.newpowertour.com/energy

Reports

a. Assessor:  Written report.   A land split in Tamarack City was discussed. The proposed split would have left a 50’ x 50’ lot on M26.  Odgers and Janke believed that the lot would not be useful for anyone and the current owner would let it go for tax foreclosure leaving the township with the cost of removing the building.  Wareham felt that it would be better to allow the split and receive taxes/ water income on the lot and half which is useful.  He felt that the 50’x50’ lot would sell easily if it should go up on tax sale.  
Motion to deny the split by Odgers, supported by Janke.  3 ayes (Odgers, Janke, Karpiak) and 1 nay (Wareham).  The motion carried.

b. Maintenance: Written report for December.

c. DBVFD: Chief Kokkonen reported that the department responded to one call for a faulty CO2 detector.  
d. First Responders: Written report.  In December, there were 5 calls in Osceola Twp. and 4 calls in Torch Lake Twp.  There were a total of 63 calls in 2017.   Two new members of the First Responders are scheduled to graduate from MFR class.
e. TCVFD:  Written report for December.   The members put up the Christmas decorations, held their monthly training and meeting.   “Santa in the Park” was on Dec. 15th.  The department was paged out for assistance by Lake Linden but was cancelled while enroute.
f. TC Utility Board:  The December agenda and the December meeting minutes were submitted. The board requested the new DEQ changes which will be out in a week.
Motion to accept the financial reports with adjustments to #742 +$150.00 and #801 -$150.00 by Odgers, supported by Karpiak.  AVIF

Motion to pay the bills in the amount of $3643.71 by Janke, supported by Karpiak.  AVIF

Karpiak questioned why the TC water rents a fuel tank from Ferrell Gas instead of purchasing it.  It was suggested that the TCUB look into the cost of purchasing one.

g. TLSA:  Written reports for December.
h. Supervisor reports:  Karpiak attended meetings for KEDA, MTA, and WUPPDR.
Unfinished Business:

a. Mason Sewage: Andrew Keranen, UPEA, was in attendance.  He informed the board that the logger would be looking at the drain field site on the Jan. 12th and would begin logging as soon as possible.
Copies of the Mason Sewer Use Ordinance and Mason Sewer Rate Ordinance were submitted to the board.  Karpiak requested the members review them and if there are any questions to contact the township attorney or Andrew Keranen, UPEA.  

b. Osceola Township Roads:  Kevin Harju, Houghton County Road Commission, would like to know what the township would like to do with road work.  Karpiak suggested that work be done on 6th Street in Dollar Bay, TC Hill to Conglomerate St. in Tamarack City and Old 41 in the Northend.   Odgers reminded the board that the assessments are being collected with the winter taxes so there is not an updated report as of yet.  Motion to make improvements to the listed projects as funds are available by Karpiak, supported by Wareham.  AVIF
c. Hungarian flood:  Julio Contracting Co.  was hired to break the beaver dam on the creek.  Scott Dianda informed Karpiak that MDEQ has the funds to pay for the cost which is $2900.00.  No action has been taken by the MDEQ as of this meeting.

d. Five Year  Recreation plan 2018-22:  Brad Barnett, WUPPDR, was present to answer any questions.  The plan is a requirement for receiving grant fund from the DNR.  The DNR also like to see a Community Committee organized for projects which have the possibility of receiving a 75%grant.

Janke asked what the top priorities were in the surveys.  Mr. Barnett  replied that they were motorized/non-motorized trails, access to Lake Superior, indoor recreation activity, and paved trails.  
Motion to approve the Osceola Five Year Recreation Plan by Odgers, supported by Janke.  AVIF

New business: 
a. MTA Annual Conference:  Karpiak requested the board to approve the cost of him attending the annual MTA Annual conference.  Janke and Odgers would like to see the other townships he represents at the MTA to start helping with the cost.  Janke said this will be an issue that will need to be discussed in the future or Karpiak should not go.  Motion to approve up to $1500.00 for the costs by Wareham,   supported by Odgers.  AVIF
b. CSI:  Karpiak submitted information from Credit Services Inc.  with the request the board approves using this service to collect on water bills that are not being paid.  Motion to table this matter to the February meeting by Janke, supported by Wareham.  AVIF
Motion to adjourn at 8:03 pm by Janke, supported by Wareham.  AVIF 
Osceola Township is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer

Complaints of discrimination should be sent to USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410
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